Webber, Jeanette

From:

scott schilling

Sent:

Tuesday, February 18, 2025 9:09 AM

To:

OPLC: Licensing 9

Subject:

Re: Waiver

EXTERNAL EMAIL WARNING! This email originated outside of the New Hampshire Executive Branch network. Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize the sender and are expecting the email. Do not enter your username and password on sites that you have reached through an email link. Forward suspicious and unexpected messages by clicking the Phish Alert button in your Outlook and if you did click or enter credentials by mistake, report it immediately to helpdesk@doit.nh.gov!

Good morning,

I was hoping for the waiver to allow me through the remainder of the year to complete needed hours. I am anticipating end of August/early September but the end of the year would allow for any unforeseen issues that may arise.

Thank you,

Scott Schilling

On Thursday, January 30, 2025 at 12:12:29 PM EST, OPLC: Licensing 9 <oplclicensing9@oplc.nh.gov> wrote:

Good afternoon Mr. Schilling,

We have received your waiver request dated 1/6/2025. It's unclear what you are requesting. You note that you would like for the Board to approve the approved supervision that you received between September 2018 – August 2020 to count toward your hours. It seems that you are requesting an extension – please specify how much longer you are requesting to obtain the required supervision and anything additional you would like for the Board to review. You may send the additional information in an email, and I will add it to your request.

Jeanne Webber

Board Administrator





To Whom it may concern,

I'm writing to the board to request a waiver for rule MHP 305.03 (b):

BY:

I am currently receiving supervision from a board certified and approved supervisor. I am seeking supervision hours from September 2018 through August 2020 to be approved as they will fall outside of the 24-month period which is normally required.

- In regard to adherence to the rule that would cause hardship, not being about to utilize the
 hours accumulated during said period would cause me hardship due to significantly delaying my
 timeline to become licensed. This could impact my ability to fulfill my current job as well as
 future opportunities.
- This requested waiver is necessary because the gaps between supervisors were caused by job
 changes as well as supervisor changes which were beyond my control.
- 3) This waiver would not cause injury to any parties.
- 4) During the gap in supervision, I have continued to work consistently in the mental health field, building my knowledge and skills as I prepare for licensure. I have also built many positive relationships with mental health community partners which has been vital for my development. I would be happy to provide any references confirming this upon request.

Thank you to the board for considering my waiver.

Sincerely,

Scott Schilling